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______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) supports SB442, which is a critical measure 
to ensure that tenants have notice of their impending eviction date and a limited 
period of time to reclaim their personal possessions in case an eviction is 
executed. 

 
Evictions are not just a symptom of poverty; evictions cause poverty and 
homelessness - especially when renting families lose all their belongings. The 
Tenant Possessions Recovery Act (SB 442) would mitigate the trauma caused 
by losing a roof over your head, personal possessions, and the need for a place 
to live by requiring that tenants receive 14 days’ notice of the eviction date and 
a 10-day window to reclaim their belongings if an eviction is executed. 
 
SB 442 is a sensible bill that brings Maryland in line with the rest of the country 
on executing evictions.  Washington D.C., New Jersey, West Virginia, 
Pennsylvania, Delaware, and Virginia all require that the tenant be given notice 
of their eviction date and the opportunity to reclaim their personal possessions 
after their eviction. Twenty-eight states and D.C. require the tenant be given 
notice of their eviction date and a limited window to reclaim their personal 
possessions. 
 
SB 442 also benefits landlords in that they will no longer be required to pay for 
and bring movers on sight for the day of the eviction in order to move the 
tenants belongings that day.  Instead, landlords may store the tenant’s 
possessions in the property or move them to a storage unit at a more 
convenient time for the 10-day recovery window. 
 
MAP appreciates your consideration and requests the committee provide a 
favorable report on SB442. 
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